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SPECIAL COMMITTEE ON UTILIZING UF HEALTH AS A HEALTHCARE DELIVERY ORGANIZTION MINUTES
February 20, 2014
2:00 p.m.
City Hall

117 W. Duval St., 1st Floor

Lynwood Roberts Room

Attendance:  Council Members Matt Schellenberg (Chair), Robin Lumb, Clay Yaraborough
Excused: Council Member Johnny Gaffney
Also: Mary Diperna - Employee Services; Paula Shoup – Legislative Services Division; Yvonne Mitchell – Council Research 
See attached sign-in sheet for additional attendees.
Council Member Schellenberg called the meeting to order at 2:06 p.m.  He began with introductions and explaining the charge of the committee. 
Ms. Diperna distributed a spreadsheet to show premium dollars the City, active and outside agency employees, and retires have spent in health insurance over the past five years. Next year’s predictions were not included although Ms. Diperna stated about $98,000,000 was estimated on the high end. There was some discussion about ways to save such as increased fee incentives for smokers.  She stated the Open Insurance Committee that is comprised of representatives from the various unions meet to discuss similar ideas and other wellness issues. There has been some dialogue about the City being self-insured, which could save money, in the past and the topic will be discussed again for next year.
Mr. Russell Armistead, CEO UF Health Jacksonville reported the intent of his letter to Mayor Brown and Council President Gulliford was to request assistance from the City to improve the financial stability of the hospital. He reported that the hospital is City property and contracted to UF Health to manage. He explained hospitals operate off the commercial (company insured such as BCBS, Aetna, Humana) business which UF Health is significantly lacking resulting in financial hardship.  The percentages represent business comparisons.
UF Health
Other Hospitals

Commercially insured
10% to 11%
20% to 24%

Medicaid

45%

Low 25 %

Indigent Care

15%

2%

Mr. Armistead explained hospital profits from commercial business are used to fund the indigent care program.  UF Health has a continuous deficiency due to indigent care percentage being higher than the commercial business.  UF Health could thrive provided commercial business is increased.  Mr. Armistead stated UF Health provides an insurance product to its employees and would like to offer a similar product to the City at a very competitive rate which would direct employees to a UF Health primary care practices and hospital. He commented that UF Health would be able to make enough money to fund the indigent care program while the City saved money. The other option for UF Health would involve requesting additional funding as it relates to the City contract provision to provide care to indigents. Mr. Armistead explained UF Health could work with insurance companies to provide competitive rates to allow employees a choice at open enrollment to provide high quality care and still provided additional resources to UF.
There is a $30,000,000 difference between the cost City is able to fund and the incurring cost of the indigent care.  Therefore, any increase in commercial business will reduce the deficit.  There was discussion regarding pending legislation in Tallahassee about rural counties (non-acute care facilities) seeking higher percentage of government funds which would impact the amount urban hospitals (acute care facilities) have typically received.  Mr. Armistead confirmed the current legislation will change how hospitals are paid and UF Health’s deficit will be $38,000,000 effective July 1st. 
Andy Carroll, Strategic Account Executive with FL Blue will present information at the next meeting after hearing the discussion. Ms. Diperna explained the City has a pro share arrangement with FL Blue to split any savings remaining at end of year of 50/50.  The funds go into a health insurance fund. Ms. Diperna will provide the amount in the fund.
It was suggested to attendees to send topics to CM Schellenberg for the agenda. The next meeting is scheduled for March 6th at 2:00 p.m.  
There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 2:53p.
Yvonne P. Mitchell, Council Research Division (904) 630-1679
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